Pine Tree Quilt Guild of Nevada County

General Meeting—June 7, 2016

The meeting was called to order by Secretary Sharon Ellisor at 6:30 p.m.

Sharon introduced visiting Opportunity Quilt guests from the Golden Valley Quilt Guild and the Sutter Buttes Quilt Guild.

Joan Mosley, Scholarship Chairman, introduced Anya Steuer from Bear River High School who is the recipient this year of our \$1,000 scholarship. Anya will be attending Willamette University in Oregon where she will be pursuing her interest in Set Design. Anya's parents were in attendance and introduced.

Announcements:

- Ruth Bertaccini requested members to sign up to "White Glove" at the Nevada County Fair and the Draft Horse Classic.
- Joan Mosley was taking names to sign up for classes at Jamboree:
- 1. Heidi Emmett—a patchwork skirt
- 2. Barbara Ceresa—a paper pieced table runner
- 3. Frances O'Brien-machine pieced circles
- 4. Sandra Bruce—a snowman wallhanging

Jamboree will be October 22nd at the Peace Lutheran Church.

- Margaret Boothby announced "The Fall Color Boutique" October 7th and 8th. She has additional information and a brochure for those wishing to sign up for classes.
- Ginny Lee announced workshops on painting.
- Ann Wilson displayed Lorna Straka's quilt made during Eleanor Sagely's Home Workshop.
- June 23rd two tablerunners will be taught at Home Workshop.
- Frances O'Brien introduced and displayed our 2017 Opportunity Quilt, a spectacular, large quilt with approximately 7,600 fabric pieces. Tickets will be available to sell in September.
- Lois Hodges announced a guild Challenge.
- Margery McConnell announced the Volunteer winner from the Quilt Show is Dorothy Fowler.
- Karla Rogers revealed that our Quilt Show next year will feature Our Quilting Foremothers Circa 1800—1950's. All of our entries will be considered.
- Sandra Bruce announced the Artistic Alchemy Workshop at Zephyr Cove.
- Marta Price, Membership Chair counted 79 members and 13 guests present.

Show and Tell:

Always a delight: Kathleen Stanley, Kris Cook, Carey Daly, Carolie Brenan, Marcia Lyon, and Lorna Straka shared their latest and greatest quilts.

Patchwork Star:

Jeanie Ferguson introduced Donna Fry who shared her history through the artistic talents of her quilting.

Intermission:

At 7:30 Sharon called us to reconvene for the drawings.

Mystery Quilt winners were Sue Robertson, Cathy Stone, Joy Waggener and Robi Homen.

Quarter Yard Club winners were Dienna Hare, Julia Sugg, Jeanne Pincha-Tulley and Frances O'Brien.

Program:

Judy Coates Perez described in detail how Art and Creativity=Ideas+Problem Solving. Her quilts were perfect examples of her creativity and artistic talent.

Reminders:

Sharon reminded us:

- Board meeting Thursday, June 9th, Eskaton
- Community Service Tuesday, June 21st, Eskaton
- Home Workshop Thursday, June 23rd, LDS Church on Hollow Way, Nevada City
- General Meeting Tuesday, July 5th LDS Picnic Pavillion Hollow Way, Nevada City
- No meeting in August

The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Carolyn Christiansen, Secretary